
LUDGVAN PARISH COUNCIL 
 

This is to notify you that the Annual Parish Meeting of Ludgvan Parish 

will be held on Wednesday 8th May, 2019 in the Oasis Childcare Centre, 

Lower Quarter, Ludgvan commencing at 6.45 pm. 

 

 
M J Beveridge 

Parish Clerk 

02/05/2019 

  

 

 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AGENDA: 
  Page No. 

   

1. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 

Wednesday, 9th May, 2018 

2 

2. Matters arising from the Minutes  

3. Annual Report by the Chair of the Parish Council on the 

activities of the Parish Council during the twelve month 

period ending 31st March, 2019 (a copy can be found on 

the Council website). 

3 

4. Any other business.  
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LUDGVAN PARISH COUNCIL 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 9th MAY 2018, 

IN THE LUDGVAN OASIS CHILD CARE CENTRE, LOWER QUARTER, LUDGVAN. 

PRESENT: Councillors; R. Sargeant (Chair); R. Mann (Vice-Chair);  D. Badcock; C. 

Cartwright;  M. Hollow; N. Honess; S. Miucci; D. Osmand; M. Squire;           
IN ATTENDANCE: M J Beveridge (Clerk);  

 

1. Apologies for absence: 

Councillors A. Branchett; L. Trudgeon 

 

2. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 10th May 2017: 

The minutes of the previous Annual Parish meeting, held on Wednesday 10th May 2017, 

were approved and signed as a true and correct record. 

 

3. Matters Arising: 

There were no matters arising from the minutes. 

 

4. Annual Report: 

A written report on the activities of the Parish Council during the 12 month period ending 31 

March 2018 had been prepared and with copies circulated prior to the meeting  and was 

‘taken as read.’ 

 

5. Any Other Business: 

None 

 

 

Chairman: 

Councillor Richard Sargeant 

Clerk to the Council: 

M J Beveridge 

The Old Mill, 

Nancledra, 

Penzance, 

Cornwall TR20 8NA 

(01736) 740922 

clerk@ludgvan.org.uk 

www.ludgvan.org.uk 
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LUDGVAN PARISH COUNCIL 

 

ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE TWELVE MONTH PERIOD TO 31ST MARCH 2019 

TO THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 8TH MAY 2019 
 

At the 9th May 2018 Annual Meeting Cllr R Sargeant was nominated and re-elected 
chairman.  Cllr R Mann was elected Vice-Chairman.  In November 2018 Cllr Sargeant stood 
down as chairman and Cllr R Mann was elected chairman in his place. 

 
In the last year Cllrs Badcock, Branchett, Hollow, Honess and Osmand ceased to be 

members.  No Elections were called, the following were co-opted; Cllrs Elliot, Munday, Parker, 
Price-Jones and Taylor.  

  
The Council has held twelve monthly meetings, plus various committee meetings when 

required.  The 2018/19 Precept was set at £41.414, an increase of £6.927 over the previous 
year.  Balances stood at the year end at £66.315 an increase of £18.027 during the year.  
Earmarked reserves stood at £34,612.40.  The Annual Return will be approved today May 8th, 
after which it will go to the external auditors.   

 
Donations under regulation S137 of the local government act:  We spent a limited sum 

on good causes in the Parish, a total of £485.00 was awarded.    
 
Allotments are maintained at Long Rock and Church Hill Ludgvan.  Most plots are under 

cultivation.  The annual rent was increased to £34.00 in 2019.   A waiting list is maintained for 
both sites.  The Council provides prizes for the Ludgvan Horticultural Annual Summer Show.   

 
Our Cemeteries are maintained to a very high standard.  In total 7 burials took place; 5 

at St Pauls, 2 at Crowlas.  
 
The footpaths maintained in the parish have cost £3,913.00 in the past year.  Other 

maintenance was carried out on the White Cross monument and the British Legion Area on 
Church Hill.   Marazion toilets are now managed by Jordan's Cafe and have been refurbished.   

 
An application has been submitted by Council to address safety issues on Newtown Lane 

to Marazion Bridge due to speeding and inconsiderate parking.     
 
Planning applications considered by the Council totalled 18 fewer than last year, at 54.   

The Neighbourhood Plan has reached the Pre-Submission Consultation stage, thanks to Paul 
Weston and the Development Plan Committee.   The Landscape Character Assessment is due 
to take place later in 2019, supported by the Penwith Landscape Partnership. 

  
Finally my thanks to our clerk Joan Beveridge for supporting me, the council and 

everything she does for us!  Thanks to Henry Rich and Simon Rhodes for their excellent 
maintenance work.  Also to Cllr. Simon Elliott for his Cornwall Council input each month and 
every councillor for the work they do for the parish! 
 

Roy Mann 

Chairman, Ludgvan Parish Council 
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